PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 19, 2019, 1 P.M.
ART PICK COUNCIL CHAMBER

MINUTES

PRESENT: Chair Perry, Vice Chair Melendrez, and Member Adams
ABSENT: None

STAFF PRESENT: Eva Arseo, Carlie Myers, Kristi Smith, Tom Chisum, Christiane
Amat, Mary Kopaskie-Brown, Cindie Perry, Doug Darnell,
Sergeant Chad Collopy, Aaron Chandler, and others

Chair Perry called the meeting to order at 1 p.m.

MASSAGE BUSINESS ESTABLISHMENT REGULATIONS

Following discussion, motion was made by Member Adams and seconded by
Member Melendrez recommending that the City Council adopt an ordinance
amending Chapter 5.52 of the Riverside Municipal Code regarding massage
businesses to allow suspension of a massage establishment permit as an alternative
form of discipline and provide for an appeal process heard by an independent
Administrative Hearing Officer rather than the Public Safety Committee. Moftion
carried unanimously.

PLANNING CASE - PSP19-0030 - MOBILE RECYCLING FACILITIES

Following discussion, motion was made by Chair Perry and seconded by Member
Adams recommending that the City Council amend Riverside Municipal Code
Title 19 to (1) clarify screening requirements to include exterior architectural
treatment/cladding to enhance the appearance of recycling units (e.g., cargo
containers) to be consistent with the architecture of the buildings on site; (2) specify
that the recycling center operator and property owner shall be responsible for the
daily refrieval and removal of any shopping cart left within 100 feet of the recycling
units and daily litter removal; (3) prohibit facilities from locating in service areas
behind buildings when adjacent to residential uses and/or increasing setback
requirements from residentially zoned properties; and (4) require renewal of permits
every two years for ongoing review and compliance with permit conditions and
allow for changes to the facility when site conditions change. Motion carried
unanimously.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
There were no oral comments given at this time.
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ITEMS FOR FUTURE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION AS REQUESTED BY
MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE
There were no items requested for future Public Safety Committee meetings.

The Public Safety Committee meeting adjourned at 1:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

EVA ARSEO
Assistant City Clerk
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